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Department of Energy 

Idaho Operations Office 

1955 Fremont Avenue 

Idaho Falls, ID 83415 



September 15,2010 


Vic Erickson 
1295 Ada Ave. 
Idaho Falls, ID 83402 


SUBJECT: FOIA Response (l0-037)(lD-201O-01993-F) (OM-PA-1O-066) 


Dear Mr. Erickson: 


This is in final response from the Idaho Operations Office (DOE-ID), regarding your August 27, 
2010, Freedom of Information Act Request. In that FOIA, you requested copies of 


• 	 Actual Beryllium (Be) lab results for all wipes taken during the April reactor top Be 
surveys; 


• 	 Any gamma spectra resulting from any swipes taken during the April reactor top Be 
survey; 


• 	 All Be hazard assessments that have been conducted at the Advanced Test Reactor 
(ATR); and 


• 	 All Be baseline inventories that have ever been taken at the A TR. 


We have concluded that the following documents are responsive to your request: 


• 	 Hazard assessment and sampling Records Transmittal Sheet with sample results, chain of 
custody form and sample map; 


• 	 Transmittal memorandum dated April 8, 2010, regarding Radiation Measurements 
Gamma-Ray Analysis ofIH Reactor Top Work Samples (06 Apr 10) together with the 
gamma-ray analysis results for Be Smears #6, #7, #8 and #9; 


• 	 Hazard Assessment Sampling System EA and Sample Result Listing for Assessments 
14737, 14643,9245, 1898,6986,8985, and 10489 relating to INEEL RTC 670; and 


• 	 INL Beryllium Inventory (Reviewed 11/30109). 


These documents are fully releasable. They are provided to you as enclosures. 


As the authorizing official for this request, it is my duty to inform you of your right to appeal the 
adequacy of the search to the Office of Hearings and Appeals within 30 days of receipt of this 
letter. The address for filing an appeal to this release determination is: 







Mr. Vic Erickson 2 September 15,2010 


Office of Hearings and Appeals 
U.S. Department of Energy 
1000 Independence Ave., SW 
Washington, D.C. 20585-1615. 


I appreciate the opportunity to assist you with this matter. If you have any questions about this 
correspondence, please contact me at 208-526-5190. 


Sincerely, 


c£'7-qL 
Clayton Ogilvie 
Freedom ofInformation Officer, DOE-ID 


Enclosures 







UFC: 0403 
Disposition Authority: A 14-11-a-l 
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ID DISTRIBUTION: CONCURRENCE: 
DOE-ID Administrative Support Center PA ~. 
C. Ogilvie 	 OCC ~ 
B. Bugger 
M. McKnight 


RECORD NOTES: 


1. 	 This letter addresses a FOIA request for Beryllium survey results from the top of the top of 
the Advanced Test Reactor. 


2. 	 This letter was drafted by Clay Ogilvie and reviewed by Brad Bugger and Mary McKnight. 


3. 	 This letter/memo closes Pegasus number N/A 


4. 	 The attached correspondence has no relation to the Naval Nuclear Propulsion Program. 


5. 	 The attached correspondence has no relation to the ARRA stimulus funding. 





